
  

LEGAL NOTICE 
 
Sealed bids will be received by the Village of Ashville (“Owner”) until 11:00 a.m. on Friday, 
June 4, 2021, at the Ashville Municipal Building, 200 East Station Street, Ashville, Ohio 43103 
for all labor, material, and services necessary for 2021 Center Alley Stormwater Outfall Repair 
(the “Project”), as more fully described in the Contract Documents prepared by Tebbe Civil 
Engineering.  Bids received after this time will not be accepted.  Bids will be opened publicly 
and read immediately thereafter.  Subject to the right of the Owner to reject any or all bids, the 
Owner will award contracts to the bidder(s) submitting the lowest and best bid(s).  Bid 
documents can be obtained via e-mail request to: chris@tebbecivil.com   
 

2021 Center Alley Stormwater Outfall Repair  

Base Bid – Installation of 155’ of 48” storm sewer located within the Village of Ashville.  It is 
anticipated that the work will commence in July, 2021 and be completed by September, 2021. 

A Bid Guaranty and Contract Bond shall accompany each bid as required by Section 153.571 of 
the Ohio Revised Code in an amount equal to the sum of the bid submitted by each contractor.  
Bid security furnished in bond form shall be issued by a Surety Company or Corporation 
licensed in the State of Ohio to provide said surety.  In lieu of posting the bond, a bidder may 
use a cashier’s check, certified check, or letter of credit for ten percent of the contractor’s bid 
as bid security.  When a check or a letter of credit is used the bidder shall be required to post a 
100 percent labor and material payment bond, upon the signing of the contract.   

The contractor and all subcontractors shall pay employees on the project the prevailing wages 
established by the Ohio Department of Industrial relations, including all updates, and shall 
comply with the provisions of Chapter 4115 of the Ohio Revised Code, as applicable.  There will 
not be a pre-bidding meeting held for this project.  All questions must be submitted in writing 
to the engineer at chris@tebbecivil.com by 4:30 pm on Friday, May 28, 2021. 

 
By order of Ashville 
Mayor Charles K. Wise 
200 East Station Street 
Ashville, Ohio  43103 
(740) 983 – 6367 

 

May 7, 2021
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